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100 YEARS YOUNG 
CONGRATULATIONS, ANDREW FOGARTY!

May 1, 2019 was a day to 
remember for Andrew 
Fogarty, his family and the Irish Community at 
large: the former President of St. Patrick’s Society   
celebrated his 100th birthday.

It pleases me no end to be able to write that. 
He marked the big day with his family. 100 
years young! Imagine! What a milestone! Only 
a few weeks ago, Andrew gave us all a wake-up 
call when he had a medical setback. It was not 
long after I had the pleasure of anticipating his 
birthday at the Erin Sports breakfast: I surprised 
the huge crowd and lead a rousing chorus of 
“Happy Birthday” to a delighted Andrew. 

Women adore him. It’s 
not just because he brought female members 
into the St. Patrick’s Society out of love and 
reverence for his wife of almost 65 years. There 
are those who say he’s a great dancer. Others 
like to sing with him. For me, it’s his good 
humour, the thumbs up, the encouragement, 
the listening, the intelligent conversation and 
the banter. He’s simply good company and 
a compassionate soul who has a history of 
volunteerism.

He has served as President or as a board 
member of various organizations including 

The big “Thank You” for his pre-birthday chorus
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	 What a wonderful season of #IRISHING we 
have just concluded! I am grateful that I survived my 
first Irish Season as President. I am looking forward 
to next year even though it will be hard to top some of 
the experiences gained from this year. I have very fond 
memories of celebrating with our Guests of Honour 
including Minister Catherine McKenna, His Excellency, 
Ambassador Jim Kelly, The Honourable Jean Charest, the 
Right Honourable Brian Mulroney and our many other 
honoured guests. I thank them all for their enthusiastic 
participation.
	 I extend my heartfelt appreciation to all of the St. 
Patrick’s Society’s Committee Chairs and to their armies 
of committee members. A job well done to all. I’d also 
like to congratulate our Sister Societies who organized 
events during this very busy season as well. There is no 
denying that the Irish spirit is alive and well in Montreal.
In particular, thank you to: Ms. Carol McCormick, Chair 
of the Luncheon Committee, Mr. Ken Quinn, Chair of the 
Ball Committee, and Martina McLean for the seasonal 
publication of Nuacht. All of these fabulous teams, 
planned for many months to organize the events. In fact, 
we are now planning our events for 2020. Mark your 
calendars as follows: Annual Charitable Ball, March 6 
2020 (location to be confirmed) and the Annual Lunch will 
take place on March 17th 2020 (Le Centre Sheraton). We 
are open to suggestions for next year’s Guest of Honour, 
Guest Speaker, and Honourary Chair of the Ball. Please 
feel free to drop me a line,
	 In addition to the committee members, a 
huge thank-you to Katie Irving, our superstar office 
administrator – we are all indebted to you and your 
outstanding organization, and good sense of humour. 
Though I am thrilled for you and your upcoming maternity 
leave, on a selfish level, I will miss you terribly next year.
	 We were very fortunate this year to have a number 
of Corporate Sponsors, and Patrons who helped us raise 
a significant amount of money. Without their support, 
our events would have had much less impact. I thank 
them, and I encourage you all to support them for their 
commitment to the Montreal Community. In particular, I 
would like to thank Sean Finn (CN), Power Corporation 
and Hurley’s, whose extremely generous support has 
made it possible for the Society to financially support 
the community. By June 30th this year, our Board of 
Directors will have approved over 66,000 $ in charitable, 
educational and cultural grants to the community. 
	 In my position as President this year, I have had 
many opportunities for reflection about next steps for the 
Society. I believe that a Society that celebrates tradition 
must also look forward to the future. I was so happy to 
see the many youth and junior members at our events this 

season. From the United Irish Societies’ Queen and her 
Court, to the many School of Irish Studies students who 
participated in our events, it was wonderful to have them 
as guests. I hope to see them at many more. We need to 
encourage as many youth as possible to get involved so 
that we continue to remain relevant in the modern world. 
It is in this context that the Society has recently renewed 
its financial support to the Montreal Irish Football Club, 
to the Canadian Irish Studies Programs, as well as to  the 
GAA. These three organizations in particular are doing a 
tremendous job at connecting with youth, and St. Patrick’s 
Society is proud to help support their endeavours.
	 There were also moments of sadness this season. 
We were all shocked to learn of the sudden passing of Ms. 
Beverly Murphy, Past President of United Irish Societies, 
and member of SPS. We all recognize Beverly as someone 
who was very dedicated to the community – her passing 
is a huge loss to us all. On behalf of the Society, I offered 
our condolences to her son, Kevin Murphy (Director of 
SPS), and his family. May she rest in peace.
	 I would also like to take this opportunity to 
offer Mr. Andrew Fogarty a very happy birthday! Andy 
recently turned 100 years young, and all of us at St. 
Patrick’s Society wish him well. You can read more about 
Andy and his achievements here in Nuacht. As only the 
3rd female President of the Society, I am very grateful to 
him for opening up the Society to women in the 1980s and 
for his continued wise guidance as a Past-President. We 
look forward to sharing some birthday cake in the future!
	 Please be on the lookout for the invitation to 
our General Members’ meeting which will take place on 
June 6th at St. Patrick’s Square. I also hope to see you 

A word from the President
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NUACHT,  Community Newsletter of St. Patrick’s Society of Montreal
Production:	 Martina Branagan (Editor),
	 Dave Dubeau, Ken Quinn,
	 Geoffrey Kelley & Christie Brown 
	          (Editorial Board) 	
Email: 	 nuacht@spsmtl.com
Advertising: 	 office@spsmtl.com
Printing:	 Centre de copie commerciale,
	 460 St. Catherine Street West,
	 Montreal,  QC   H3B 1A7
	 Tel.: (514) 842-2545

Please address all contributions to the Editor at the Society Office.
Tel.: (514) 481-1346    Fax: (514) 481-9048

	 	 E-mail: office@spsmtl.com
	 St. Patrick’s Society of Montreal,

St. Patrick Square,
6767, Côte St. Luc Road, #1

Montreal, QC H4V 2Z6

www.spsmtl.com

Deadline for submissions for May issue: Sept. 15, 2019
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mailto:office%40spsmtl.com?subject=
mailto:office%40spsmtl.com?subject=
www.spsmtl.com
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Charity Ball	 	 	 Ken Quinn
Charity Luncheon	 	 Carol McCormick
Governance and protocol		 Christopher Deehy
Investment Committee	 	 Paul Doyle
Golf Committee	 	 	 Dave Dubeau
Grants Committee	 	 Andrea Bobkowicz
Membership Committee	 	 Ken Quinn
Nominating Committee 	 	 Scott Phelan
Strategic Planning	 	 Vacant
Youth Wing	      	 	 Vacant

Thank you to our committee chairs for 
all your hard work and dedication to the 

society.

SPS Committee and Event Chairs Advertising Rates for Nuacht
	 Size                  One issue        Four issues       Saving     
	 Card size	 $75	           $200               $100
	 1/4 page		 $150	           $350	     $250	
	 1/3 page		 $200	           $500	     $300
	 1/2 page  	 $250	           $700               $300

All submissions are to be forwarded directly to our editor,  
Martina Branagan at nuacht@spsmtl.com

The deadlines for submissions are usually: September 15th, 
November 15th, January 15th and May 15th.

Rates do not include layout or art. Please submit all art work in 
JPEG/PDF, sized accordingly. Rates do not include GST and 

PST, if applicable.

St. Patrick ’s Society 
(1983-1985), C atholic 
Community Services, 
St. Patrick’s Square, St. 
Patrick’s Foundation,  
Lindsay Hospital, CHSLD 
Father Dowd, as well as 
trustee of the Montreal 
St. Patrick’s Foundation.
 
M any  c ommun i t y 
organizations  have 
recognized A ndrew 
Fogarty. This giant of our 
community has served 
as Grand Marshal (2013) 
and C hief Reviewing 
Officer (1987) at the 
St.  Patrick ’s Parade, 
Montreal. He was the 
recipient of Irishman 
of the Year, 2016; the 

Joe-Mell Award, 2016; and St. Patrick’s Society’s Community Award, 2016. 
In celebration of the 80th anniversary of the former Catholic Community 
Services, a Dawson College Scholarship was set up in Andrew’s name.

When I asked him the reason for his longevity, he just smiled. It’s the twinkle 
in his eye, his zest for life, his enjoyment of the company of others, especially 
younger people, his humility and freely giving of himself and his talents 
for others.

We love you, wish you a speedy recovery and look forward to seeing you 
at an event soon.

100 YEARS YOUNG 
CONGRATULATIONS, ANDREW FOGARTY!

By Martina Branagan. Photos: Ken Quinn 	 cont. from page 1

L-R: Denis Coderre, former Mayor of Montreal, Andrew W. Fogarty (Irishman of the Year, 2017), 
Sister Dianna Lieffers nds, Chief Reviewing officer and Past president of the UIS, Danny Doyle

all at the Golf Tournament. If you 
don’t golf, please note that you can 
attend the dinner alone if this is of 
interest. More details (as always) on 
the website.
Best wishes for fun-filled days ahead 
as the summer days grow longer.
Christie,
President.

A word from the     
President cont. from page 2

mailto:nuacht%40spsmtl.com?subject=Advertising
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sellout luncheon - thanks for the memories
By Carol McCormick
The St. Patrick’s Day L uncheon has always been a 
successful key event for St. Patrick Society’s fundraising 
endeavours. This year was exceptional, not only owing 
to the funds raised but also the number of people in 
attendance.

We were 614 people gathered together this year to 
celebrate our heritage! Of course, it goes without saying, 
that our guest speaker, The Right Honorable Brian 
Mulroney, former Prime Minister of Canada was the main 
draw but there were some other moments that also made 
this year’s luncheon stand out for me.

To honour the Prime Minister and all those present, 
we invited the 438 Tactical Helicopter Squadron Brass 
Quintet and their singer, Sergeant Marc Adolph to lead 
us in the Canadian National Anthem.  I glanced over at 
the Prime Minister and I could see that it brought a tear 
to his eye. As I looked about the ballroom, I had the 
overwhelming impression of a sense of pride in being 
Canadian.

Mr. Ken Quinn, Vice President of St. Patrick’s Society 
presented Ms. Lori Morrison with the 2019 St. Patrick’s 
Society of Montreal Community Award. 

Our raffle this year helped our fundraising by bringing in 
over $6,000.00. The two tickets to Ireland were won by 
Miss Maureen McCormick. They were presented to her 
by Ms. June Tiffney, Regional Sales Manager in Canada 
for Aer Lingus.  I tried to persuade Maureen that we were 
related and would be happy to accompany her to Ireland 
but there was no way of convincing her of that.

M r .  M u l r o n e y  w a s 
introduced by his longtime 
friend and colleague, The 
Honorable Jean Charest, 
who was our guest speaker 
last year.  At the end of his 
speech, Mr. Charest signaled 
us to play a recording of Mr. 
Mulroney singing, “When 
Irish Eyes are Smiling”. I had 
the privilege of receiving 
one copy of his CD that he 
recorded for his children 
and grandchildren. I have to 
say Frank Sinatra was lucky 

that Mr. Mulroney went into politics rather than showbiz!
Mr. Mulroney then spoke to the audience.  He did not 

disappoint us. In a way 
only he can deliver, with 
eloquence, fervor and 
conviction, Mr. Mulroney 
enlightened us about 
what he believes it means 
to be C anadian.  A  s he 
was going to celebrate 
his 80th birthday a few 
days later, we surprised 
him with a 3-tier birthday 
cake and the uniformed 
438 Tactical Squadron and 
Sergeant Marc Adolph led 
us in a rousing rendition 
of “Happy Birthday”. Once 

again, Mr. Mulroney was touched and showed his 
appreciation for our gesture. But that was not all! Our 
President, Christie Brown presented him with his own 
shillelagh (walking stick) as a birthday gift from St. 
Patrick’s Society. Hand made in Ireland especially for Mr. 
Mulroney, the shillelagh is historically a weapon made 
from the blackthorn bush. Thank you Canada Customs 
for ensuring its timely arrival!

We were thrilled with the positive reviews as people 
expressed their appreciation of the day – even though 
it was slightly longer than usual.   

As I close this 2019 event, I end my role as Chairman of St. 
Patrick’s Society Luncheon.  I have great memories of the 
last five years as Chair and I salute the wonderful team 
that worked with me to make it happen each year.  I will 
miss them terribly. As a guest speaker is important to 
draw the crowds to an event, so is a well committed group 
of people to organize and make such an event happen.  
I would like to take this opportunity to name that team 
and to acknowledge how honored I have been to work 
with these generous gifters of their time: Laurie Bennett, 
Christie Brown, Ann Mary Butts, Anne Marie Côté, Louise 
Guimond, Katie Irving, Paul Loftus, Maureen McCormick, 
Ann McMahon Rusnak, Brian Payne, Ken Quinn, Andrea 
Stanford, and Pat Short.

Last but never least, are you the attendees and audience, 
the faithful, who, year after year, come and support St. 
Patrick’s Society of Montreal in their endeavour to help 
the community.  I thank you from the bottom of my heart 
for the encouragement you have given the Society and 
will continue to do so in years to come.  A s Bob Hope 
once said: “Thanks for the Memories”.
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sellout luncheon - thanks for the memories
Cont.

The 438th Tactical Helicopter Quintet and 
Sergeant Marc Adolph, solo singer

Brian Mulroney w
ith his birt

hday cake

Christie Browne, Lori Morrison with her SPS Community Award

 and Ken Quinn

Brian Mulroney receiving his birthday gift from Christie

Thanks 

for the 

memories,

Carol!
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For 186 years, St. Patrick’s Society of Montreal has either 
played a pivotal role in organizing Montreal’s iconic St. 
Patrick’s Parade or has been a participant. On March 17th, 
the Parade returned to a more familiar but shortened 
route for its 196th edition: Saint Catherine Street from 
Fort to Mansfield.  

Spectators of all ages and communities lined the route 
to celebrate the Irish community and to welcome spring 
to Montreal. They certainly were not disappointed with 
the many bands, colourful floats, clowns and mascots 
to entertain them.

St. Patrick’s Society, again a parade sponsor, participated 
with a strong contingent and was visible throughout 
the parade with signage at the reviewing stand and 
on banners in the parade. Our unit was preceded by 
the Montreal Pipes & Drums. Led by president Christie 
Brown, the group was a family- friendly unit of members,  
old and new.

Several St. Patrick’s Society members were front and 
center at this year’s celebration. Director Paul Loftus 
proudly walked down the street in his second and 
final parade as United Irish Societies president. Society 
member, Sean Finn walked the parade route as Grand 
Marshal, following in the footsteps of a long line of 
great people. 

Although the Society came up empty this year in the 
trophy department, our contingent was filled with fun, 
friendship, laughter, and pride as we marched east along 
Saint Catherine. We’re already looking forward to the 
197th edition. 

Our hearty congratulations must be extended to the 
United Irish Societies and its army of volunteers who 
work tirelessly year round to make the annual Parade 
the premier parade in the city and the country as well 
as to all who helped organize our contingent and keep 
it in line. 
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By Ken Quinn

196th annual montreal st. patrick’s parade

Ready for THE PARADE, three generations of Phelans: 
Chris, Michael and Daniel

Despite the cold and a shorter route, 15 floats, some 2,000 people from 100 organizations, 17 bands... participated
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On Friday, April 19th, one hundred American and Canadian trade unionists 
marched up the Falls Road in Belfast to mark the official opening of the James 
Connolly Visitor’s Centre. Connolly, one the signers of the 1916 Proclamation, 
was executed by the British for his role in the Easter Rising.

President of Ireland Michael D. Higgins delivered the keynote speech for 
the official launch of the new centre Áras Uí Chonghaile. Higgins 
described the importance of Connolly in his own time as someone who 
brought together the ideas of nationalism, internationalism, trade unionism, 
gender equality, and social justice as well as noting the relevance of his 
thinking for Ireland today.

Among other speakers were British Trades Union Congress (TUC) general 
secretary Frances O’Grady and Irish Congress of Trade Unions (ICTU) assistant 
general secretary Owen Reidy, as well as the MP for West Belfast, Paul Maskey.

An especially interesting aspect of the Centre is that funding from the Belfast 
City Council was a joint initiative between Sinn Féin and the Democratic 
Unionist Party (DUP). The Centre will be both a major tourist attraction in 
Belfast and a resource for unions in Ireland and the UK. 

Here is a link for visitors: https://arasuichonghaile.com/explore/visitor-
information/
as well as the FB page: https://www.facebook.com/ArasUiChonghaile/

James Connolly Visitor’s Centre
By Kevin Callahan

7	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 May 2019

Manager of the James Connolly Visitor 
Centre, Seanna Walsh, in front of the 

Centre.

24th Annual St. Patrick’s Golf Tournament 
By Dave Dubeau

The 24th Annual St. Patrick’s Golf Tournament will take place on June 18th at 
the Bellevue Golf Club. 

Over the years, thanks to your participation, well over $250k has been raised, 
contributing to the good works of the Society. 

The cost of this year’s tournament is $150 which includes a full breakfast, 
brunch, green fees, golf cart and a prime rib dinner with wine. 

If you would like to only attend the dinner, the cost is $50. 

Again this year, on the course, all golfers will be treated to the complimentary 
Guinness and shots, compliments of Hurley’s. It really is a great day at an 
affordable price for a good cause. 

If you would like to take an ad in the program or sponsor a hole, please contact 
the office. Also, prize donations would be much appreciated.

If you would like to register or have any questions you can contact the society 
at www.spsmtl.com or call the office at (514) 481-1346.

https://www.golfbellevue.com/
www.spsmtl.com
https://spsmtl.com/project/annual-golf-tournament/
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UIS Annual Awards Banquet dinner and dance

The UIS Annual Awards Banquet Dinner & Dance took place on Saturday, April 6, 2019 at the Plaza Centre-Ville 
(777 Boul. Robert-Bourassa). 

A great night was had by all. There was great celebration between a delicious meal, touching speeches and 
dancing that continued long into the night. The crowd was entertained by the Bernadette Short School of Irish 
Dancers as well as live music from a band. 

Congratulations to outgoing UIS President, Paul Loftus, on the conclusion of his two-year term.

The following lists the winning units/floats, their categories and their sponsors.

Míle buíochas as an lá!

Comhairdeas libh!
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Ciné Gael 27th Season - A GREAT SUCCESS

Ciné Gael Montréal closed its twenty-seventh season on 
Friday May 3, 2019 with the hard-hitting prison drama, 
Michael Inside. Dafhyd Flynn’s seemingly, effortless 
intensity emphasized by the stark body language was 
matched pitch perfect to Frank Berry’s tight direction and 
up-close camera work. As a bonus our audience members 
were treated to a short, friendly introduction recorded 
by the director with Dafhyd by his side. Since this movie 
was the closing film, everyone was invited afterwards to 
a reception for a glass of wine and wonderful food . These 
receptions are always terrific opportunities to meet other 
members and share thoughts on the films presented.

As we look back at the twenty-seventh season, several 
highlights stand out.

We were ecstatic to land Black ‘47, the truly explosive 
story set in the time of the infamous Great Irish Famine. 
This film set the tone for the season and raised the bar 
for expectations.

February’s boxing theme was a knockout. In early 
February, we were introduced to Frances, the tough 
female boxer played by Hazel Doupe in the award-
winning film, Float Like A Butterfly. The young actress, 
Hazel Doupe was kind enough to send us a recording 
with a brief introduction before the film was presented.
Later in the month, we were delighted to screen, 
Rocky Ros Muc, the story of the famous Irish boxer, 

Sean Mannion 
who emigrated 
t o  A m e r i c a 
and  became 
a protegé of 
the Irish mob 
i n  B o s t o n . 
B e f o r e  t h e 
film, Montreal 
C a n a d i e n 
l e g e n d , 
Ch r i s  N i l an , 
g r a c i o u s l y 
agreed to speak 
i n t r o du c i n g 
b o t h  S e a n 
a n d  t h e 
neighbourhood 
that Sean called 
home for many 
years.

After the f ilm, 
the  audience 
was treated to a 
Q&A session via 
Skype with one 
of the producers, 
Ronan Mac Con 
I oma i re  who 
i s  a lways  an 
en te r t a i n i ng 
speaker  even 
when it’s 2 a.m. 
in Dublin.

In  March  we 
presented the 
ex traordinary 
documentar y 
film, Shelter Me: 
Apollo House 
that dealt with the homeless crisis in Dublin. An added 
bonus that evening was the Skype conversation after the 
film with the actor and writer, Terry McMahon, who was 
one of the participants in the occupation of Apollo House.

Also in March Lomax in Éirinn was presented. The brilliant 
introduction by Ciné Gael Montreal’s very own, Antoine 
Maloney, set up the movie perfectly allowing audience 
members to situate how and why Alan Lomax was such 
an influential figure in music preservation.

One of Ciné Gael Montreal’s annual highlights is the 
evening of short films. This year was no exception and 
the audience was left struggling to determine the best 
of an incredible slate of short films. When the final votes 
were counted, the clear winner was Bonnie Dempsey’s 
film All in Good Time, a touching film about two young 
people living in very different times.

Ciné Gael Montreal’s committee members would like 
to thank all of its loyal season pass holders, its sponsors 
including the St. Patrick’s Society of Montreal, and all 
those people who attended films this season, for their 
tremendous support in 2019 and we look forward to 
presenting the best possible Irish films starting in January 
2020. 

More information can be found on our website:
https://www.cinegaelmontreal.com/ 

By Ken Wilson

https://www.cinegaelmontreal.com/%20


N
U

A
C

H
T

 

TOURNAMENT SCHEDULE 2019                                                                     MUST RSVP BY: 
 

Saturday, May 25, 2019 Club de golf Piedmont 10:06 AM start  May 10th 
$32.00 - $45 with cart  
 
 
Saturday, June 15, 2019 Club de golf la Cite in Hawkesbury 10:00 AM start June 7th 
$38.00 - $45.00 with cart 
 
 
Saturday, July 13, 2019 Club de golf Belleview in Chateauguay 10:04 AM start                    July 5th 
Sunday, July 14, 2019 Club de golf Belleview in Chateauguay 10:04 AM start 
On the 13th Woodland course 
On the 14th Belleview course  
2 rounds with cart $115.00 +tax included with one free drink per day 𑠀 
2 rounds walking $80.00 +tax included with one free drink per day 𑠀 
A supper on the July 13th restaurant to be determined 
 
 
Saturday, August 17, 2019 Club de golf Napierville 11:12 AM start August 9th 
$38.00 - $48.00 with cart 
 
 
Saturday, September 7, 2019 Club de golf Riviere Rouge at Coteau du Lac 10:30 AM August 30th  
$45.00 - $51.00 with cart  
 
 
Saturday, September 21, 2019 Atlantide (Don Quichotte course) - Start 10:00 Sept. 13th                                                                                                                                           
 
(Closing Tournament and Dinner – Aer Lingus)  
$90.00- $100 including golf, cart, Buffet/Dinner & wine  

 
                                              To reserve a start time or inquiries about the tournaments, 

Contact: Jean Guy Benoit at 450-429-2592 or by email at line.jeanguy@videotron.ca 

11	 	 	 May 2019

TARA golf 2019 season
By Ken Quinn

Tara Golf is gearing up for another season of golf. Mother 
Nature has delayed the first tournament of the season by 
two weeks. Members will be hitting the links at Piedmont 
on Saturday May 25th followed by six additional outings 
throughout the Summer.

Tara Golf is an offshoot of the Montreal Shamrocks 
GAC. In 1961, four members had a vision to form an Irish 
Canadian Golfing Society whose main objective was to 
gather Irish immigrants through the game of golf and 
by holding socials, helping to preserve their culture and 
identity.

In an effort to attract new members, the association is 
discounting its cost to join by 50%, this year’s regular rate 
is set at 15$. If you’re looking to enjoy some fresh air and 
get some leisurely exercise this summer, join Tara Golf 
where there is no restriction on membership. 

The Association is also considering organizing a golf trip 
to Ireland in 2020. Although no plans have been made, 
if you’re interested in joining in on the fun, we’d love 
to have you. Please contact President Sheila Largan - 
(slargan@icloud.com) to express your interest.

See below for further details on our upcoming 
tournaments.
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a new executive for the UIS
By Ken Quinn

On May 5th the United Irish Societies of Montreal held its Annual General Meeting, where discussions were held on 
topics such as the 2019 Parade, its end of season Banquet, and what lies ahead. As is the privilege of all departing 
UIS presidents, Paul Loftus bestowed Gold Card (Life) membership on two longtime community members - former 
AOH President, Brendan Deegan and longtime UIS Executive, Jane Skelton. 

Following the conclusion of the meeting,  President of Election, Danny Doyle took control of the meeting, attended 
by roughly seventy people on a sunny Sunday afternoon. In a rare occurrence two Elected positions were contested 
- Senior VP between SPS members Kevin Murphy (also a Director) and outgoing Corresponding Secretary, Craig 
Nolan and Vice President - Advertising & Public Relations between outgoing Recording Secretary, Wendy Paquette 
and  Parade Assistant Director, Kevin Tracey. All candidates spoke to the UIS membership present, after which voting 
began. At the conclusion of ballot counting, Kevin Murphy emerged as the UIS Senior Vice President with Kevin Tracey 
assuming the Vice President - Advertising & Public Relations position vacated by Kevin Murphy, joining acclaimed 
Elected Executives President Patricia Mulqueen, Treasurer Jane Skelton, Vice President - Organization Patty McCann, 
Corresponding Secretary, Carol McCormick, and Paul Loftus shifting into the role of Immediate Past President. Clearly, 
there is an SPS flavour to this election and the composition of the newly elected executive.

We congratulate the UIS on the successful completion of its Annual General Meeting and look forward to the 
continuation of the mutually beneficial relationship between our organizations.

Photo of new UIS Elected Executive (L-R) - 
Corresponding Secretary, Carol McCormick; Vice President - Organization, Patty McCann; 

Vice President - Advertising & Public Relations, Kevin Murphy; 
President, Patricia Mulqueen; Senior Vice President, Kevin Murphy; 
Treasurer, Jane Skelton; and Immediate Past President, Paul Loftus
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We are lucky this year in that the Jewish Public Library 
(JPL) heralds Montreal’s annual salute to James Joyce and 
things Irish just two weeks before Bloomsday 2019 gets 
under way. Professor Pól Ó Dochartaigh from the National 
University of Ireland (NUI) - Galway, is giving a lecture 
entitled “Exploring Irish-Jewish Autobiographies” on May 
30. A related exhibit at the JPL continues until June 17.

Thence to music. Atwater Library welcomes Bloomsday 
2019’s faithful to lunchtime of the musical favorites of 
James Joyce’s wife, Nora Barnacle on the first day of this 
year’s five-day festival, Tuesday, June 12. Both Joyce and 
Nora loved music: Joyce himself had a very good singing 
voice while Nora loved opera. So music is the theme of 
this year’s events. Poetry and song appear on Thursday 
evening’s program and the next day, Irish Studies students 
at C oncordia will present their latest findings from 
research into the theme of music in James Joyce’s works. 
On Saturday evening, at the Loyola campus of Concordia,
John Donahue will introduce Riders to the Sea, a short 

one-act opera by Ralph Vaughan Williams with cello and 
piano accompaniment.

But it isn’t all music. On the Saturday morning, Donovan 
King, actor, teacher and historian, will lead a post-colonial 
walking tour to reveal some of Montreal’s hidden histories, 
starting out at Milton Gates. For those who have tried once 
or twice or many times to read Ulysses, there is a session 
that offers tips on how to get into the book and survive 
the experience. It is very worthwhile. Try it for yourself on 
the Wednesday evening at 688 Sherbrooke St. W.

In fact, there is something for everyone at Bloomsday 
2019. 

Save some time between June 12 – 16 and come see for 
yourself! 

You will find details at http://bloomsdaymontreal.com/

13	 May 2019

save the dates for the BLOOMSDAY FESTIVAL 2019
By Judith Shurman

http://bloomsdaymontreal.com/
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Congratulations to Casey Costello on 
his first student qualifier for the World 
Championships of Irish Dancing which 
was held in Greensboro, N.C. from 14th 

to 21st of April. The Bernadette Short 
School also represented Montreal with 
fifteen boys and girls 

There was a major change in the format of competition 
this year. It had a devastating impact on top dancers, 
from many schools, who usually make the “recalls” and 
did not get past the first round. The only Montreal area 
dancers who got to the final round were Short School’s 
James Houghton, Michaela Isaacson and Abbey Chaub. 

The 40th consecutive Ville Marie Feis took place at John 
Abbott College last Saturday. Over 500 boys and girls 
competed in jigs, reels, hornpipes and figure dances for 
medals and trophies kindly sponsored again this year by 
St. Patrick’s Society of Montreal. 

In order to create a family day for all non-dancers and 
dancers alike, we installed a “bouncy castle” and had 
some face painters on site to add to the festivities. 
The “terrace” Bar-B-Q was also a popular 
hang-out for the moms and dads to enjoy 
burgers and hot dogs along with some adult 

beverages. Entertainment 
here was provided by the 
ever popular “Mariner’s 
Curse”.

Former dancers and now 
certified teachers with the 

Bernadette Short School, Lucas Lawton and 
Natasha Woytiuk have spent the last few 
months touring with a professional Irish 
dancing show. The tour mainly included 
American cities, however Kingston, ON. was 
included as a venue. 

Following the tour L ucas joined another 
show in New Zealand and Natasha joined 
the entertainment group on a cruise 
ship operating in the North Sea. A great 
experience for Montreal’s top Irish dancers.

May 2019	 14

montreal irish dancing scene
By Pat Short	 Photos: Christie Brown and Pat Short
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montreal irish dancing scene
Cont.
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Montreal dancers 3rd and 4th with Drs. Fiona MacGeachy 
and Caitlin O'Hara presenting the Kirk MacGeachy 

Memorial Cup to Ottaw dancer, Fiona Reynolds

The trophy table in the morning. All trophies and medals are sponsored 
by a generous grant from St. Patrick's Society of Montreal

Short school 8 hand Céilí team that 
competed at World's in Greensboro, 

N.C in April 2019.

Left to right.
Guillaume Choiniere-Shields

Kayla Gagne
James Houghton

Meaghan Kilmartin
Aidan Foley
Julia Barnwell

Emile Choiniere-Shields
Aveen Mahon
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Montreal at Quebec city’s annual st. patrick’s parade
By Ken Quinn

Montreal’s St. Patrick’s Parade is the granddaddy 
of all parades and our members thoroughly enjoy 
participating. However, it isn’t the only parade around. 
Of course C hateauguay and Hudson are building 
their community’s annual 
homages to St. Patrick with 
great resolve. There are 
parades in Rawdon and 
Richmond as well. But did 
you know that Quebec City 
has an Irish parade to call 
its own?

Since 2010 the Montreal 
I r i sh  C ommunit y  has 
participated in Quebec 
City’s annual parade. In 
2015, when the Montreal 
Parade was held on March 
22nd and Quebec City Parade on 

March 21st, when it became clear there would be no 
walking contingent from Montreal in Quebec City, it was 
my pleasure to continue our uninterrupted run when 
I volunteered to get back to basics and be a parade 
marshal in Quebec City before travelling back to Montreal 
to fulfill my obligations in our parade.

This year, a hearty group of members from various 
organizations in Montreal’s Irish community filed onto 
a coach bus early in the morning of March 23rd to head 
east with all their Parade regalia to participate in the 10th 

Anniversary of Quebec 
City’s St. Patrick’s Parade. 
The larger organizations 
such as The United Irish 
Societies of Montreal 
and St. Patrick’s Society 
were represented in good 
number. I was pleasantly 
surprised to see a healthy 
number of members of 
the Erin Sports Association 
join in on the fun.  

Montreal Parade royalty 
was joined by members of 

the Hudson royal court. For at least 
the third consecutive year, Toronto St. Patrick’s Parade big 
boss, Shaun Ruddy joined us and marched at the head 
of our group along with Montreal’s community leaders. 

The Parade took off from St. Patrick’s High School at 
14h00 and made its way along Grand Allée for a good 
distance before reaching its dispersal point at Quebec 
City Hall, at which point our group walked a short 
distance to Pub Saint Patrick, joined by Quebec City 
Parade leaders such as Bruce Kirkwood, Laura-Lee Bolger, 
Félix-Antoine Paradis, and Conrad Castilloux. We were 
very thankful for the hospitality received and were sad 
we had to say good bye shortly before 18h00 when we 
had to depart for home.

If you have never joined in on this fun day-trip to 
Quebec City, we highly recommend you participate. We 
guarantee you won’t be disappointed.

Looking great, post parade at Quebec City Hall

Shaun Ruddy, Toronto St. Patrick’s Parade

Shaun Ruddy with members of the Toronto Fire Department

Erin Sports Association members with 
Montreal Parade Princesses,

 Lianne Short and Lauren MacDonald
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Around Town

Free and public lecture 
by Professor Paul Gorecki, Trinity College Dublin

Thursday, May 23, 7:00 p.m.
York Amphitheatre, 1515 St. Catherine West, Ground 

Floor, Room 1.605

Dr. Gorecki lectures in industrial economics at Trinity College 
Dublin, is a Research Affiliate at the Economic and Social 
Research Institute and provides competition advice to, 

among others, the Competition and Consumer Protection 
Commission. He recently co-authored, with two lawyers, 

Modern Irish Competition Law.

Congratulations to Colleen Curran 
on the birth of another novel....
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The Ireland Canada Chamber of Commerce, Montreal 
Chapter held two quizzes – the first last fall, on October 
24, 2018 at McKibbin’s Irish Pub on Bishop Street (http://
www.mckibbinsirishpub.com/)and the second, this 
spring on April 17, 2019 at Hurley’s Irish Pub on Crescent 
Street (http://www.hurleysirishpub.com/).

First and foremost, I’d like to acknowledge and thank 
these two ICCC Corporate members for their continued 
support and generosity in providing the venue, 
complimentary finger food and four gift certificates for 
these pub quizzes.

Our quiz master for both events was none other than 
the talented, Sean Murphy with his usual array of brain-
teasing questions of varying degrees of difficulty.
   
Last fall, we tried something new with the introduction 
of a co-host, me. It helped, I didn’t mind, and we were 
able to finish on both occasions around 9 p.m., perfect 
timing for a week-night event.

The ICCC  European Pub Quiz in October 2018 was 
exceptional with ten teams taking part and this year’s 
ICCC Irish Community Pub Quiz in April was also a success 
with seven teams competing for the Brian McKeown 
Memorial Trophy. It’s great to see some regulars and we 
welcome newcomers anytime! 

Thanks to the ICCC members, their friends and our 
sister societies, SPS https://spsmtl.com/  and UIS http://
unitedirishsocieties.ca/ who helped spread the word 
about these regular, informal and enjoyable events.

Here are the winning teams:

•	 In first place for both 2018 and 2019, the team 
was, “Blowin in the Wind”. In 2018, they each received a 
bottle of wine and in 2019 a bottle of Irish whiskey as well 
as the Brian McKeown Memorial Trophy.

•	 In second place, 2018, the lucky team was “Put a 
Cork in It” and each received a McKibbin’s gift certificate. 
This team had previously won a complimentary entry 
to an ICCC Pub Quiz when they attended the 2018 St. 
Patrick’s Society Charity Golf Tournament. In 2019, our 
second place team was the “Spice Gang”.  They received 
gift certificates from Hurley’s.

•	 In third place, the prize was a movie pass and the 
winning teams were “Casey & the Sublime Fans” (2018) 
and St. Patrick’s Society members’ team, “The Fookin 
Idiots” (2019), who have placed five times out of seven. 

Over and above the regular pub quiz portion of the 
evening, three door prizes were drawn and lucky winners 
walked away with a great prize. We are very grateful for 
the continued support of the sponsors who donated 
these wonderful gifts as door prizes for both the fall 2018 
and spring 2019 pub quizzes:

 - Shortbread, donated by Peggy Regan of Gryphon 
Bakery http://www.gryphonbakery.com/ 
	 The winner was Ron Rosenthal in 2019. 
	   
 - Bramble House gift basket, donated by Karen Bright and 
Diane Hodges http://www.bramblehouse.net/
	 The winner was Ben Kalman in 2019 
	 and Paul Loftus in 2018. 

 - Etoiles et Tous gift basket, donated by Marlene Shoucair 
https://www.epicesettout.ca/
	 The spring 2019 winner was Francois Noel.

By Lynda Premerl

1st place team, both quizzes:  Blowin in the Wind 
Cynthia C ostigan, C harlotte C ostigan, Ronald Rosenthall and 

Stavroula Varvakis and quiz master, Sean Murphy at the rear

2nd place team, Fall 2018: Put a Cork in It 
Aletha Thompson, John Peters, Valerie Rouleau and

Vaughn Peters 

http://www.mckibbinsirishpub.com/
http://www.mckibbinsirishpub.com/
http://www.hurleysirishpub.com/
https://spsmtl.com/
http://unitedirishsocieties.ca/
http://unitedirishsocieties.ca/
http://www.gryphonbakery.com/
http://www.bramblehouse.net/
https://www.epicesettout.ca/
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A special thanks to everyone who participated at either 
or both pub quizzes as you make the event a successful 
and memorable one! 
 
Hope to see you join us at the fall 2019 ICCC pub quiz. 
We’ll keep you posted on our website http://icccmtl.
com/en/ or FB page https://www.facebook.com/icccmtl/

Enjoy the summer!

19	 May 2019

We wish to thank the following who contributed articles and/or photos to this issue of NUACHT:

	 	 Christie Brown	 Marion Mulvenna 	 Ken Quinn 	 Pat Short 	
	 	 Kevin Callahan	 Martina McLean	 	 Ken Wilson 	 Katie Irving	
	 	 Fergus Keyes	 Carol McCormick		 Lynda Premerl

3rd place team, Fall 2018: 
Casey & the Sublime Fans

Ruth Hanna, Jan Eriksson, Jonathan Sullivan,  
and Casey Ryan

2nd place team, Spring 2019: Spice Team 
Marlene Shoucair, Jan Eriksson, Vivian Doyle-Kelly, 

Conor Barry and ??

3rd place team, Spring 2019: 
The Fookin Idiots

Chris Phelan, Dave Dubeau, Judy Dubeau,  and 
Scott Phelan

ICCC Pub Quizzes bring the community together
Cont. from page 18

1st place team, 2019:  
Blowin in the Wind 

Lynda Premerl and Sean Murphy

http://icccmtl.com/en/
http://icccmtl.com/en/
https://www.facebook.com/icccmtl/
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Irish Studies began in 1991 and evolved into a separate academic department at 
Concordia University in 2009.  To mark the 10th anniversary of the School of Irish 
Studies, a series of special events is being held in 2019.

As part of the year-long series of events marking the tenth anniversary of the creation 
of the School of Irish Studies, the annual conference of the Canadian Association for 

Irish Studies (CAIS) will be held at Concordia this year, organized by 
Professor Jane McGaughey, Associate Professor of Irish Studies.  She is 
also President of CAIS.  

The conference will welcome about a hundred delegates from Canada 
and around the world, and will schedule academic lectures and panel 
discussions on a wide range of topics, as well as keynote lectures by 
Professor Joanna Burke (Birbeck, University of London) and Professor 
Rhona Richman Kenneally (Concordia University).  Other events will 
include: the premiere of a major film on the tragic story of an Irish 
immigrant ship   to Quebec; a reading and Master Class in creative 
writing by the high-profile Irish writer Kevin Barry; the launch of the 
most recent edition of Winter Papers, the exciting Irish cultural journal 
edited by Kevin Barry and Olivia Smith; the launch of a special issue of 
the Canadian Journal of Irish Studies on the contemporary Irish Short 
Story edited by Michael Kenneally; and, in conjunction with Montreal 
Jewish Public Library a special exhibition, Representations of the Jews 
in Irish Literature, with an opening lecture titled “Hyphenated Identity: 
Irish-Jewish Autobiographies,” by Professor Pól Ó Dochartaigh, National 
University of Ireland Galway.  Conference registration is open to the 
public. https://sites.events.concordia.ca/sites/concordia/en/cais2019

Irish Studies Welcomes Dr. John McCourt as the 
2019 Peter O’Brien Visiting Scholar

Dr. John McCourt is a Full Professor of English Literature at the Universitá Degli 
Studi di Macerata in Italy.  Dr McCourt is one of the most eminent scholars 
of James Joyce and the co-founder and joint director of the Annual Trieste 
International Joyce School at the Universitá di Trieste. Dr. McCourt has also 
held several visiting professorships and research fellowships over the course 
of his career. 

He will be teaching “James Joyce” and “Highlights of Irish Literature” this Fall 
at the School of Irish Studies.

Ireland Canada University Foundation 2019-20 Irish 
Language Instructor

Nigel Govan has been appointed to the position of Teagascóir Gaeilge / Irish 
Language Instructor for Concordia University’s Irish Studies students for the 
academic year 2019-2020.  Nigel is from Dublin, speaks fluent French and is an 
experienced Irish dancer.  We look forward to welcoming Nigel to Montréal.

May 2019	 20

The School of Irish Studies
to Host Major Irish Studies Conference

By Marion Mulvenna

https://sites.events.concordia.ca/sites/concordia/en/cais2019
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IRISH STUDIES COURSES - 
2019/20

FALL 2019

Introduction to Irish Studies
The Irish in Montreal

Highlights of Irish Literature
History of Ireland

The Great Irish Famine
Irish Traditional Music in Canada

James Joyce
Irish Literary Revival

Irish Poetry: Yeats to Meehan

FALL/WINTER 2019/20

The Irish Language and its Culture I
The Irish Language and its Culture II

WINTER 2020

The Irish in Canada
Celtic Christianity

Sexualities in the Irish Diaspora
The Troubles in Northern Ireland
Research Methods in Irish Studies
Irish Cultural Traditions in Quebec

Irish Children’s and Young Adult Literature
Contemporary Irish Women’s Writing 

Irish Language Immersion Scholarships 
to study at the National University of Ireland in Galway 

(NUIG) in June are:

Miles Murphy
Gus O’Gorman Scholarship

Level 1: 
Karley McIlwaine

Level 2:
Erin Hynes

Chelsea Lacasse-Gobeille

Comhairdeas libh!

The School of Irish Studies CONT.
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The Ottawa Rose C entre’s 10th A nniversary took place on 
Saturday, April 27th at the Residence of the Irish Ambassador 
to Canada from 6-9 p.m. Samantha Cambridge, who lives and 
works in Montreal as an Airport Sales Agent for Air Canada, was 
thrilled to participate.

A graduate from Concordia University with a Bachelor of Arts in 
Political Science, Samantha is passionate about her Irish heritage 
(her people hail from Monaghan) and the Irish community here. 
She studied abroad for a year in Ireland at the National Univerity 
of Ireland, Maynooth, as part of an academic exchange where 
she got involved in the musical theatre scene. In 2016, Samantha 
was honoured to represent the Montreal Irish community as the 
Queen of their 193rd St. Patrick’s Parade.
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people in the news

At a celebratory lunch in March 2019, St. Patrick’s Society member, Beverley Rozek-
O’Donnell was presented with the Msgr. Russell Whitton Breen 
Medal by Msgr. Francis Coyle for her dedication and hard work.

What a great occasion for Msgr. Coyle too as he married Beverley and Vincent 
O’Donnell in 2010 at St. Patrick’s Basilica.

Among Beverley’s many accomplishments, it is worth noting that she was the 
first female member of Saint Patrick’s Society and served as its Secretary for many 
years. She has also served as director of Saint Patrick’s Square and as a member of 
the board of the Loyola College Alumni. A warden of Saint Patrick’s Basilica from 
1999 until her retirement at the end of 2018, she served as President of the Roof 
Committee and successfully raised over $600,000 in 1997 for the replacement 
of the Basilica’s copper roof. She was also lector at Sunday Mass and for some 
years, the Basilica’s official tour guide, a volunteer role she had much experience 
with since her days as a guide at Château Ramezay. 

Msgr. Breen was the ninth pastor of St. Patrick’s Basilica and the one who will be 
remembered for initiating a multi-million dollar restoration of the Basilica.

By Martina McLean

After spending two years with the Edmonton Eskimos in 
the Canadian Football L eague, Rob Payne has accepted 
the position of Offensive Coordinator with the Saint Mary’s 
Huskies in Halifax. Helping the Eskimos reach the West 
Division Final and leading the CFL in 21 Statistical Categories, 
Rob is taking on the responsibility of leading the Huskies 
through the Atlantic University Conference and onto the 
national stage. The Huskies finished 7-1 last season and 
came just shy of a division championship. Head Coach, James 
Colzie III, an Alumnus of Florida State, knew of
Rob since 2016 and gave him a call when the position was 
opened. Rob is extremely excited to start this new chapter 
and bring new ideas and perspective to an already strong 
Saint Mary’s football team.
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in memoriam
By Martina McLean

We are saddened to learn of the passing of Dr. Andrew 
Bobkowicz, the father of Andrea Bobkowicz, on Friday, March 15, 
2019 in Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 

Andrea is the Treasurer, long time member and supporter of the St. 
Patrick’s Society. We send her our deepest sympathies as she grieves 
her loss.

We extend our condolences to the family of Olive Elliott, sister of Honourary 
member, the Right Honourable Brian Mulroney. Olive passed away on March 10, 2019, 
just a few days before Brian’s keynote address at St. Patrick’s Society Luncheon. 

Olive was the eldest of six and was an excellent student, in addition to being a dedicated 
Brownie leader. She was also a brilliant public speaker, winning the 1949 high school 
public-speaking competition with a speech titled “Welcome Newfoundland”, much to 
the dismay of the second-place finisher, her brother Brian, the future Prime Minister 
of Canada. 

Margaret Crighton Baker, native of Ireland, passed away 
May 4, 2019, at the wonderful age of 101. She was predeceased by her 
husband Albert (Bert), her siblings: John (Jack), William (Bill), Douglas, 
Agnes and Peter and her parents Agnes and Peter. 

NEW SPS MEMBERS
Please join us in welcoming the newest members of St. Patrick’s Society:

	 	 	 	 Ronan Minahan		 	 Steven Owens

	 	 	 	 Brian Davis	 	 	 Christina M. Smith

	 	 	 	 Jennifer Maccarone	 	 Bruce Jarvis

	 	 	 	 Diane Browne	 	 	 Karley McIlwaine

	 	 	 	 Shannon Longtin	 	 Daniel Colford

	 	 	 	 	 	 James Flynn

CÉAD MÍLE FÁILTE LIBH!

http://montrealgazette.remembering.ca/obituary/andrew-bobkowicz-1073699432
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DATE	 EVENT	 FURTHER INFORMATION

https://advisors.nbfwm.ca/en/andrea-t-bobkowicz/

ANDREA T. BOBKOWICZ 
Investment Advisor, Conseillère en placement

Tel.: 514-871-4339

andrea.bobkowicz@bnc.ca

1 Place Ville Marie, Bureau 1700,  
Montréal, Québec  H3B 2C1

	 	 	

	 	 	

May 25	 2019 Club de golf Piedmont 10:00 AM start	 Jean Guy Benoit at 450-429-2592 or by 	

	 		 	 	 email at line.jeanguy@videotron.ca

May 26	 Walk to the Stone, St. Gabriel’s Church (2157 rue Centre, MTL), 10:30 a.m. Mass; noon - walk	 aoh-montreal@bell.net

May 29	 Lost Children of the Carricks: Irish Famine Memory in Rural Québec, Concordia	 irishstudies@concordia.ca

May 29 – June 1	 CAIS (Canadian Association for Irish Studies), Concordia University	 irishstudies@concordia.ca

Jun 6	 SPS General Meeting	 office@spsmtl.com

Jun 12-16	 Bloomsday Montreal, various locations (https://bloomsdaymontreal.com/)	 bloomsdaymontreal@gmail.com
June 15	 2019 Club de golf la Cite in Hawkesbury 10:00 AM start	 line.jeanguy@videotron.ca
Jun 18	 SPS Charity Golf Tournament	 office@spsmtl.com

July 13	 2019 Club de golf Belleview in Chateauguay 10:00 AM start                   	 line.jeanguy@videotron.ca

July 14	 2019 Club de golf Belleview in Chateauguay 10:00 AM start	 line.jeanguy@videotron.ca

Aug 17	 2019 Club de golf Napierville 11:12 AM start	 line.jeanguy@videotron.ca

Aug 24	 Annual Pilgrimage to Grosse Ile, $135, 9 a.m. - 9 p.m.	 aoh-montreal@bell.net

Sept 7	 2019 Club de golf Riviere Rouge at Coteau du Lac 10:30 AM	 line.jeanguy@videotron.ca

Sept 21	 2019 Atlantide (Don Quichotte course) - Start 10:00 AM (Incl. closing dinner - Aer Lingus)	 line.jeanguy@videotron.ca

mailto:info%40spsquare.ca?subject=
andrea.bobkowicz%40bnc.ca
https://spsmtl.com/
https://www.facebook.com/spsmtl/
https://twitter.com/spsmtl%3Flang%3Den
https://bloomsdaymontreal.com/

